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FROM THE DESK OF THE COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR

Dear Residents: 

The County of Marin offers a wide breath of services: from maintaining 
roads and granting marriage licenses to facilitating elections and 
connecting foster youth with new adoptive parents.  No matter the role, 
County employees always strive to make Marin a safe, healthy and 
sustainable community. This report highlights just a portion of all the 
services County government provided for the fiscal year beginning July 
1, 2015 and ending June 30, 2016.  

You deserve a County Government that responds to new emerging 
needs.  We are always seeking better ways of doing business and our 
Five Year Business Plan serves as a roadmap to continuously improve 
our services and become a more responsive government.  The plan 
includes increased communication and more online and digital services. 
This report is just one small step to achieve the goals of our plan. 

As we prepare for future economic uncertainty, our strong and stable local economy provides us 
the opportunity to focus on long-term strategies.  Some of our highest priorities include:
 
• Investing in Road maintenance
• Preserving affordable housing
• Enhancing mental health services and homeless programs
• Reducing traffic congestion
• Addressing climate change

None of our achievements would be possible without our residents, the leadership of the Board of 
Supervisors and the teamwork with our community partners.  

I invite you to visit marincounty.org/2016 for even more examples of how the County workforce 
works for you and how you can become more engaged in making Marin County an even better 
place to live and work.

Matthew Hymel
Marin County Administrator 
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In collaboration with the City of San Rafael, the 
County led the Marin Homeless Outreach Team to 
help transition the most vulnerable people into more 
permanent housing. 

Mental health services were supplemented with a 
new Mobile Crisis Response Team in the enhanced 
effort to reduce homelessness. 

Prescription drug safety efforts led to an 11 percent 
reduction in painkiller prescriptions written and an 
increase in drug disposal programs.

Marin was named the healthiest county in California 
for the seventh consecutive year. Yet, the County 
initiated programs to address persistent health and 
social disparities exist which negatively affect life 
expectancy.

The Board of Supervisors increased the living wage 
to $13.35 per hour, an increase of about 3 percent.



The Sheriff’s Department purchased 100 body-worn 
cameras for its deputies to provide transparency 
and accountability in patrol services.

The Board approved a next-generation 911 system 
for the Marin Emergency Radio Authority to bolster 
communications during a multiagency emergency.

Disaster preparedness was improved by upgrading 
the Alert Marin emergency notification system, 
adding more CPR and life-support trainings, and 
designing a more centralized dispatch call center.

Wildfire prevention efforts included the completion 
of the Community Wildfire Protection Plan, ongoing 
defensible space training for homeowners, and 
increasing publicity about drought awareness.

Several County departments collaborated to host 
the 2nd annual Family Violence Summit to share 
best practices and build upon efforts to promote 
peace in Marin homes.





Three parcels were added to the Ball Hill Open Space 
Preserve near Fairfax and San Anselmo, marking the 
County’s first major acquisition using Measure A funds. 

Marin County Parks focused on inclusive access and 
improved many trails, both paved and unpaved, for greater 
accessibility to those with physical challenges. 

The annual yield of agriculture products was valued at 
more than $100 million for the first time, representing a 19 
percent increase from the previous year.

The Stafford Lake Bike Park became the first park of its kind 
in the North Bay and a place for trail riders to test their skills 
in a controlled environment. 

The County signed a cooperative agreement for the 
conservation of Tamalpais Lands Collaborative to help 
ensure a healthy future for the iconic Marin mountain.



The County preserved scarce affordable housing units 
by aiding in the acquisition of 55 homes that would’ve 
been converted to market-rate housing.

Public Works led several major road reconstruction 
projects, including at several locations along Sir 
Francis Drake Boulevard, one of Marin’s busiest 
thoroughfares.

The Community Development Agency and Public 
Works collaborated on public education about sea 
level rise using virtual reality imaging and an original 
award-winning board game.

The County’s Climate Change Plan received an 
important update and the Board committed $3.15 
million to energy efficiency projects.

The County refinanced its debt to fund the replacement 
of the Civic Center Roof and the renovation of the 
West Marin Services Center in Point Reyes Station. 



The 5 Year Business Plan, adopted in October 2015, 
encourages engagement, learning and leadership at all 
levels. 

A new smartphone-friendly Voter Dashboard debuted for 
the Elections Department, allowing voters conveniences 
such as opting in for vote-by-mail service.

Three County departments received national recognition 
from the City-County Communications Marketing 
Association (3CMA) for innovative video and photo 
public outreach campaigns.

For the first time, the County released a “Marin At-A-
Glance” annual report, an online resource combining 
narrative, infographics and video to highlight annual 
milestones.

Equity initiatives included a new library card distribution 
program for kids, the lowering of access fees to parks, 
and a commitment to preserve affordable housing.
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Reguests for accommodations may be made by calling (415)473-4381 (Voice), (415)473-3232 (TTY) 
or by e-mail at cao-socialmedia@marincounty.org. Copies of documents are available in alternative 

formats upon request.




